

OFFICE OF THE DEPUTY ATTORNEY GENERAL WASHINGTON, D.C. 20530

November 4, 1970

Mr. Harold Weisberg Coq d'Or Press Route 8 Frederick, Maryland 21701

Dear Mr. Weisberg:

This will reply to your request of September 28, 1970 for information concerning the investigation of the assassination of President Kennedy.

You have asked for "all information about and FBI reports of interviews with Ronnie Caire, questioned for Warren Commission. Further details in letter of 9/15/70." In your letter of September 15, 1970 you make a second request for information as to whose fingerprint was discovered by the FBI on a leaflet which, you assert, Lee Harvey Oswald distributed.

I regret I cannot grant your request in that the information you are seeking is contained in investigatory files compiled for law enforcement purposes.

Sincerely,

Richard G. Kleindienst Deputy Attorney General